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November Stated Meeting
Wednesday, November 3rd
Dinner is a Chili Cookoff!!

Money for dinner will be used to pick the winner!
Monies raised goes to Transportation Fund.

The WINNER will receive their 2022 dues PAID FOR!!

WE CHALLENGE YOU TO 
BRING YOUR BEST CHILI RECIPE!!

Satuday, December 4th
9:00am to 11:00am 

• Pictures with Santa
• Food
• Fun

• Games

Have the kids been naughty or nice?  

MIZPAH Shrine CHILDREN’S 
Christmas Party

At Mizpah Shrine Center



Mizpah Shrine Center Office Hours:  Monday - Thursday:  9am - 2:30pm

   Fraternally:  Tobin Bradley, Potentate Attest: Ellis Ryan, Recorder  
The purpose of these called meetings or events is to act upon any official business that may come before it. Your presence is requested.

 (260)426-4543 recorder@mizpahshrine.com www.mizpahshrine.com

The Allah Bi
Volume 21, Issue 6

Published bi-monthly
(January, March, May, July, September, November)

Publication of Mizpah Shrine
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805
Phone:  260-426-4543

Fax:  260-426-4544

Article submissions:
allah-bi@mizpahshrine.com

Articles are due by the first of the 
month preceeding the mailing date

(February 1, April 1, June 1, August 1, 
October 1, December 1)

Mizpah Shrine Divan:
Tobin Bradley, Potentate,

Jeff Baumgardner, Chief Rabban,
Steve Bates, Assistant Rabban,

Bob Boylan, High Priest & 
Prophet,

Brooks Targgart, Oriental Guide,
Ellis Ryan, P.P. Recorder,
Chris Sanders, Treasurer

November Stated Meeting
Wednesday, November 3 • Meal at 6:15pm • Meeting at 7:00pm

You are hereby notified of the following meetings of the nobility to be held at:

MIZPAH SHRINE
1015A Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

EARTH MOVING - EXCAVATING - ENVIRONMENTAL
QUALIFIED M B E

COMPLETE SITE DEVELOPMENT

Fox Contractors Corp
5430 W. Ferguson Road

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46809-9612

Dallas D. Day
dday@foxcontractors.com

Fort Wayne (260)747-7461
Cell (260)410-7560
Fax (260)747-7717

Indy (317)769-6291
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Trustees:
Jody Swaidner (21)
Timothy Yagel (22)

Sam Winebrenner (23)
Finance Committee:

Hal Harting (21)
D. Guy Boylan (22)
Justin Klinger (23)

Steve Sickafoose (25)
Representatives to the 

Imperial Council:
Tobin Bradley, Potentate

Jeff Baumgardner, Chief Rabban
Steve Bates, Assistant Rabban,

Bob Boylan, High Priest & Prophet
Legal Council:

Randy Hammond

December Meeting
Friday, December 3 • Meeting at 7:00pm



Potentate’s Message ...
Greeting Nobles,

As this is my last message as a potentate to you in the Allah Bi... please be 
humble for what we have. We have so much to be thankful for. This year with 
my budget cut real thin we still had a great time. Yes, we made it through the 
year with the help of corporate sponsors for our zoo day ...  Fox contractors, 
Felgers Peat Moss, and Votaw Electric. We also have great memories to show for it. 
Time spent with friends is so priceless. Please don’t surround yourself with someone that is nega-
tive. Surround yourself with friends full of positive energy. Kind of like a laugh that is contagious.  
A great but funny laugh will infect a whole room of people. If you encounter somebody in a bad 
mood... ask them to raise their eyebrows. 99% success rate. They raise their eyebrows, and their 
smile comes with it. Nobles stay happy and please attend your blue lodges to show your support. The 
degree work will often times make you think about your actions if they are right or if they are wrong. 

Stay safe my brothers.

Fraternally,

Tobin Bradley
Potentate 2021
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Influential Shrine Awards 2021

Justin Smith
Jon VanVorse
Chuck Notter
Mike Taulbee
Jerry Kreger 
Steve Poiry
Karen Gouloff
Sharon Keech
Judy Klemm
Joni Maci
Kevin Till

Zach Richards

Bob Evers

Andy Fracica

Even Detweiler

Steve Cowan

Dennis Schebig

Sam Winebrenner

Brett Anderson

Barry Richards

Doug Brouwer

Jody Swaidner

John Runge

Max Malley

Phil Wade

Justin Whaley

Brian Eiler

Rudy Mahara

Christian Skordos

Rick Stirratt

Rob Freewalt

Jerry Freewalt

Jerry Deleon

Justin Pose

Mark Reese

Jack Dever

Charlie Atkison

Mark Goebel

John Coleman

Gene Cowan

Bob Byers

Nate Moyer

Arlie Elam

Greg Colelli

Randy Krider

Steve Trump



Ron’s Award

Nobles,

	 No one man can make a team! But one man can destroy a team! From the time I went into the 
hospital I’ve been under constant attack, from going to Imperial and trying to have me removed from 
office to attacking my integrity. I’ve been under the hourglass all year.

	 Therefore, I will not be seeking re-election. 	
	 Nobles it has been my Honor serving Mizpah and you, my brothers. Thanks to many of you for 
your support over the years.	
	 As the year comes to a close and the clubs and units elect new officers for 2022, get your list 
into the office. Remember to have your financial reports for 2021 into the office by February 15, 2022. 

	 Stay safe and have a blessed Thanksgiving with family and friends. Also have a Merry Christ-
mas and remember our Lord and Savior.

God Bless each and everyone.

Ellis Ryan, P.P. MSA
Recorder

Recorder’s Message ...

4

Michael Coe                                   (260)424-6260
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Membership Notes ...
As we move into 2022, I thought I would reprint the article from Shriners International. These Temples grew 
their membership. Please challenge yourself, your club and unit to make a plan for growth into 2022. We 
simply cannot sustain 6% to 10% losses year after year. Little work, lots of fun is becoming lots of work, little 
fun for many people, and we do not have to have it this way!  With all the great things we do, just some 
emphasis on bringing in new Nobles we can turn these numbers around. We just have to decide to commit 
to it.

John Runge
membership@mizpahshrine.com
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$100 Million
Dollar Club 

In Memory of Wayne Bentz - John and Diann   	
			               Cartwright
In Honor of Tug Curtis - John Hall 
In Memory of Anna Jane Couch - Friends of 	
				       Anna Jane Couch 
In Honor of the Children - Harlan Days
In Honor of the Children - GLSA Derby Mizpah 	
			            Shriners
In Memory of Margel Lee Riley - Suzanne 	
				            Parker                                                               
In Memory of Richard Couch - Mizpah Car  	
				         Club
In Memory of Dick Jump - Mizpah Class 
                                            Directors
In Memory of Eldon Paul - John Etter
In Memory of Joyce A. Parker - Ronald L. Parker 	
				          Living Trust
In Memory of Kenneth DePoy - Daniel Walcott
In Honor of the Children - Blackford County 	
			           Shrine Club
In Honor of the Children - Davis Servos
In Honor of Members of Avilla Lodge 460 - 	
		  Free and Accepted Masons of 
     		  Indiana Avilla Lodge 460
In Memory of Paul Wilson - Frederick A Leiter 	
			              Revoc Living Trust
In Memory of Pat Lewis - Lynn Hamm, Sheila 	
			           Kiefer, Claire Fitch
In Memory of Pat Lewis - Sandra Lagoni, Jean 	
			           Vrabel, Patricia Kohart
In Memory of Pat Lewis - Sharon Jones, Diana 	
			         Wilker, Betsy Bonham
In Memory of Claude A. Brane - Regina Hiple
In Memory of Doc Jinnings - Patricia Jinnings
In Memory of Eugene Caryer - Tobin Bradley,  
 			    Potentate @ Mizpah Shrine
In Memory of Jay and Mary Rothgeb - Bud and     	
				            Karen Rothgeb
In Memory of John and Zeta Kelher - Bud and 	
				            Karen Rothgeb

In Honor of Raymond E. Hoover - A Grateful 	
				             Citizen
In Honor of Richard Muntz - A Grateful Citizen
In Memory of Paul Wilson - Linda Heigh
In Memory of Paul Wilson - Friends of Paul 	
				    Wilson
In Memory of Paul Wilson - Anita Wilson and 	
				    Family
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - John and 
				       Maureen Hall
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Jacqueline Pul
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Gary W. and Sally 	
				       Jo Hentze
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Michael and Ann 	
				      Bonifas
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Colleen and 
  				        Thomas King
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Beverly Hullinger
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - James Mettler
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Gloria Hart
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Jacklyn Young
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Jack Slusser
In memory of Gene Kaufman - Larry & Sharon 	
				         Spowl
In memory of Cheryl & Jim Rice - Horse Patrol
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Barbara Kerch
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Eileen Ambriole
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Gary Ambriole
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Dennis Keefe
In Memory of Eldon Paul P.P. - Horse Patrol
In Memory of Wayne Bentz - Horse Patrol
In Memory of Wayne Bentz - John & Maureen 	
				      Hall
In Memory of Wayne Bentz - Margaret Smith
In Memory of Pat Lewis - Barbara Heiser
In Memory of Pat Lewis - Gary Klaehn
In Memory of Pat Lewis - Michael Hileman
In Memory of Pat Lewis - Carol Goddard
In Honor of the Children - Nancy Fellinger
In Memory of Patricia Lewis - Sue Andrews & 	
				     Family
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Give $100 And Feel 
Like A Million

Join the Shriner’s $100 Million Club
With your gift, you will receive a certificate and will be entitled

 to the $100 Million Club tassel holder ($10) on your fez. 
Not only will you be participating in the 

“WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY” 
but also in the 

“WORLD’S PUREST CHARITY”.
___ I would like to make a cash contribution at this time of at
       least $100, which is tax deductible.
       * Please make your check payable to: 
                    SHRINERS HOSPITAL FOR CHILDREN

___ I would like to make a contributaion using my credit card.
       * Please include credit card number & expiration date (MC, Visa, Discover)

Certificate Information
Person Donating ____________________________________
Unless specified otherwise, will also be the name on certificate

In Memory of / Honor of (circle one) ______________________

How would you like to receive your certificate?

(  ) Pick up in office - framed (  ) Stated Meeting - framed

Mail to:  ___________________________________________
       * Mail form to Mizpah Shrine; 1015 Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

Email to:  recorder@mizpahshrine.com
260-426-4543 • fax:  260-426-4544

Name
Paul R. Wilson
David L. Brewer
Roland E. Powell
Freeman E. Riddle
Eugene J. De Wilde
Eugene A. Caryer

Passed
9/4/21
9/9/21

9/23/21
9/28/21
10/1/21
10/2/21

D.O.B.
10/6/39

11/24/36
4/13/47
8/20/32
7/30/54
8/7/47

Creation
12/1/79
12/3/66
5/2/92

12/4/99
12/1/07
3/9/81



Calendar of Events Around Mizpah
   December Calendar	E vent
 
 Wednesday	 December 1st     Bagpipers
 Thursday	 December 2nd    Horse Patrol
 Friday	 December 3rd     Mizpah Election
	 	 	 	       of Officers
 Saturday	 December 4th     Mizpah Shrine 		
	 	 	 	       Children’s 
                                                 Christmas Party
				          Racing Shriners
 Monday	 December 6th     Iron Camels
 Wednesday	 December 8th     Bagpipers
		                              Flying Shriners
				          Kosciusko County SC
				          Lagrange County SC
			                    Randolph County SC
				          Daughters of the 		
				           Nile
 Thursday	 December 9th     Vette’s
				          Legion of Honor
 Saturday	 December 11th   Hillbillies
 Monday	 December 13th   Car Club
	 	 	 	       Director’s Staff
 Tuesday	 December 14th   Class Directors
				          Scottish Rite 		
				          Stated Meeting
 Wednesday	 December 15th   Bagpipers
				          Huntington County SC
				          Pokagon SC
				          Flying Shriners
				          Hospital Unit
				          Jay County SC
 Thursday	 December 16th   Mizmur Shrine 		
				          Club
 Monday	 December 20th   Yoshi
 Tuesday	 December 21st   Radio Unit
 Wednesday	 December 22nd  Bagpipers
				          Samsar
				          Eel River SC
				          Hapzim
				          Media Unit
				          Wabash County SC
 Thursday	 December 23rd   Whitley County SC
 Saturday	 December 25th   Blackford County SC
 Monday	 December 27th   Antique Power
 Tuesday	 December 28th   Khyber Gun Club
				          Adams County SC
				          Clowns
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  November Calendar	E vent 
 Monday	 November 1st     Iron Camels
 Wednesday	 November 3rd     Mizpah Stated 		
				          Meeting
				         Bagpipers
 Thursday	 November 4th     Horse Patrol
 Saturday	 November 6th     Veteran’s Day 	 	
	 	 	                  Parade 
				         Racing Shriners
 Monday	 November 8th     Car Club
	 	 	 	      Director’s Staff
 Tuesday	 November 9th     Scottish Rite 		
				          Stated Meeting
				         Class Directors
 Wednesday	 November 10th   Flying Shriners
				         Bagpipers
		                             Kosciusko County SC
			                   Lagrange County SC
				         Randolph County SC
				         Daughters of the 		
				         Nile
 Thursday	 November 11th   Vette’s
				         Legion of Honor
 Saturday	 November 13th   Hillbillies
 Monday	 November 15th   Yoshi
 Tuesday	 November 16th   Radio Unit
 Wednesday	 November 17th    Drivers Appre-      	
	 	 	                  ciation Dinner
				         Bagpipers
				         Huntington County SC
				         Pokagon SC
				         Flying Shriners
				         Hospital Unit
				         Jay County SC
 Thursday	 November 18th   Mizmur Shrine 		
				          Club
 Saturday	 November 20th   Mizpah Ceremo-	
				          nial (Cancelled)
 Monday	 November 22nd  Antique Power
 Tuesday	 November 23rd   Khyber Gun Club
			                    Adams County SC
				         Clowns
 Wednesday	 November 24th   Bagpipers
				         Samsar
				         Eel River SC
				         Hapzim
				         Media Unit
				         Wabash County SC
 Thursday	 November 25th   Whitley County SC
 Saturday	 November 27th   Blackford County
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Horse Patrol ...
Well, it’s that time of year again where the leaves are changing, and temperature is 
cooling down.

The 67th Horse show was a big event and a huge success. It was a hot year, and the 
water wagon was used a lot!  We were able to send 15,000.00 to the children’s hospi-
tal this year! This was our biggest donation yet, great job to all the guys and gals that 
helped with this event. Not bad for a 2-day show! We would also like to thank all our 
sponsors without them contributing to our show book we wouldn’t be able to send 
as much as we do. Next year show dates are Aug. 20-21, 2022, so mark it down! You 
won’t want to miss next year!

Just finished up with our fall fling. It’s always a nice time to sit back and relax and 
have fun trying to win big money. Thanks to everyone who comes out and supports 
the Horse Patrol with this event.

We also have one parade left, our Veteran’s Day parade. What a great chance to bring 
horses out and display old glory and our military flags for those who have served for 
us.

The Hillbilly Holiday party just finished up the first weekend in October. The Horse Pa-
trol had a great time presenting the flags of our country, past to present to open their 
event.

I would like to thank all the people who have helped keep HP grounds and place look-
ing sharp all year long. It’s been great to see new members pitching in and helping 
when needed.

We had a great time up in Chicago for our GLSA competition and parade. The horse 
patrol was looking pretty good on the street.  Next year we will be up in Ann Arbor MI, 
Steve Scott will be president in 2022 of GLSA Horse.

Sam Winebrenner has just announced our Christmas party date will be Saturday Dec 4. 
With a 6pm dinner.

We also had our 2022 elections last meeting:

     Sam Winebrenner   El Presadenta
     T J Yagel   President elect
     and old Brett Anderson as Vice President
     And all other officers will hold their same positions.

I have some important dates for Minneapolis MN. Imperial Convention July 2-7, 2022.

A big celebration is planned this year as it is the 100th anniversary for our children’s 
hospitals and 150 years of nobility and the Imperial Shrine. A big party is being 
planned. With that being said great thing are planned for the Horse patrol in 2022. The 
Horse Patrol will be lodging at the Double Tree by Hilton not too far from the horses 
that will be staying at the state fair grounds.

Saturday July 2   Competition
Monday July 4 is parade

Tuesday July 5 banquet and awards

As the temperature drops and winter comes rolling in, The Mizpah Shrine Horse Patrol 
would like to wish everyone a happy Holiday season!
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COMMERCIAL
WAREHOUSE &
CARTAGE, INC

Gregg Parrish, President
3402 Meyer Road
Fort Wayne, IN 

Phone:  (260) 426-7825

First things first, I want to thank everyone who came out and helped with the fly-in teardown and 
everyone who helped with the gun raffle. The Yoshi did great with the kayak raffle, and we will be 
able to do a lot of other great things for the kids with the proceeds. Lastly, the Shrine has the Chil-
dren’s Christmas party coming up on Saturday, December 4th. Santa will be there to take pictures 
with the kids, and adults. We will have plenty of other fun things for the kids as well so, be on the 
lookout for that!

Thanks,

Jordan Cook
Yoshi President

Y
O
S
H
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Car Club ...
Fellow Noble’s,

 If you are interested in joining or just learning more about the Car Club, no need to be shy.  
You are always welcome to drop in on our meetings (2nd Monday @ 6:30pm) there is plenty 
of room.  You do not need to have a special interest car, just a desire to support the Shrine 
with a good group of people.  To keep things interesting and fun, not all of our meetings 
are at the Shrine.  When we don’t have much going on we pick an off-site location (Granite 
City) for example and bring the ladies.
 
The Gun Raffle and our Wheel Barrow of Cheer raffle was another huge success.  Lots of 
people were in attendance, the Gun Raffle committee did another outstand job at putting 
this event on.  Special thanks to Steve Cowan for leading the charge.

 If you are not involved in supporting events like this, you miss out on a great opportunity 
to get to know some really great people. Yes, there is work to be done, but the relationships 
built while working beside good men (and ladies) far outweigh the effort invested.  For 
those who keep saying ‘I don’t know who to reach out to’.  I didn’t know them either, I just 
showed up and offered to help.  After doing that a couple of times, my Masonic family is 
larger and stronger because of it.

 With the Car Club fund raisers completed for 2021, our focus is more about spending time 
together strengthening the Masonic bond that we all share.  The relationships built over 
my many years of being a Shriner, is what keeps me wanting to come back and ‘do this all 
again next year’.

 Don’t forget to reach out to a widow or Brother that you have not seen or talked with in a 
while.  With the Holidays right around the corner, check in on them, help make sure they 
are ready for another Indiana winter.  

Tom Lehman
VP Car Club  
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Welcome back to our renewed member Paul Kuhn.  

It is the fourth Tuesday and Khyber Club has met once again.  We are slowly easing into 
our winter schedule.  We will shoot trap on the third Tuesday of November, weather per-
mitting.  

Our Holiday Meeting will be at Don Hall’s Factory on November 23rd.  Cocktails at 6:30 
pm, dinner to follow.  Come and meet our new/old officers.  Our Club is dark December, 
January and February – no meetings, no shoots.  

Khyber Club welcomes all shooters to our very informal but safe shooting at Mizpah 
Horse Patrol Grounds. We meet around 5 – 6 pm.  On the third Tuesday of the month.  If 
you are a Shriner and would like to join our “Elite” group, membership is only $10 per 
year.  Visitors are welcome to come for fun and sport.  

Bud Rothgeb
Secretary

Slaughtering
Processing

Smoking
Retail

Krider’s Meat Processing

735 W. Market Street
Columbia City, IN 46725

(260) 248-8315
Bob Randy

Antique Power ...
APC Members

What a busy summer! We have run the wheels off our tractors. We had our Annual Tractor Drive, with ap-
proximately 70 plus tractors, our own Club Tractor Drive, and several members went to the Mackinac Bridge 
over Labor Day. (You might ask about flat tires on trailers.)

We had a wonderful Sportsman Raffle. I heard they ran out of food and a lot of Camel’s Milk was drank by 
quite a few people. Thanks goes to Steve Cowan for being the Sportsman Raffle Chairman of this event and to 
the members who sat at the table sponsored by the APC.

Our prayers go to our President Spanky on the loss of his mother. The black camel has hit several of our fel-
low Nobles at Mizpah and our prayers are with them as well.

Our monthly meetings have been at the Crossroads (SR 9 & 14) and several members have attended. They 
have been served with good fellowship and food.

See you at the next meeting.

Spanky, Jerry, Bill, Justin, and Veryl
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According to International By-Laws          §325.11 Election Regulations

  a.  Electioneering:  A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine Temple may print, publish, and 
circulate during the year he is seeking the elected office, a “resume” consisting of his educational 
background, his vocational history and his Masonic and Shrine record.  Except as provided in the 
prior sentence, the printing, publication, circulating, or distribution of resolutions, letters, telegrams, 
tickets, email, or other devices, by a unit, club, Noble, or group of Nobles, suggesting, recommend-
ing, opposing, or containing the names of proposed candidates for office in the temple is prohibited.

  b.  Expenditures Prohibited:  The expenditure of money for gifts, favors, or entertainment on behalf 
of a candidate for elected office is prohibited.

  c.  Violation:  For any violation of (a) or (b), the Imperial Potentate may suspend any offending 
Noble, and he may declare the election of the officer’s void and order a new election.

Election Regulations ...
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Shrine Fundraising Association Seminar at Mizpah ...
The SFA seminar was held September 30th through October 2nd at Mizpah Shrine Center. The SFA is an 
Imperial Association that is a resource of successful fundraising ideas and guidelines for all member temples. 
Mizpah has been a member of the association for several decades. The association is one of the reasons our 
Circus has been so successful over the years when many have failed. Once a resource that was only available to 
the Divan or Fundraising Directors is now open to all nobles of the member temple.

I am breathing easier and have a smile on my face now. During the weekend we hosted Nobles and their ladies 
from across the country. There were over 17 different presentations on fundraising. Mizpah Nobles or their 
Ladies did over half of these presentations. Each of them spent several hours preparing their presentations 
and did an excellent job of presenting and made Mizpah look great. Other nobles supported the event ensur-
ing every detail was in-place when needed from audio to transportation. Many of them giving up their entire 
weekend to support the event. The Grillmasters prepared the meal for Saturday’s banquet. I had several posi-
tive comments about the meal. Carol said, “it was the best prime rib I had ever had, and you know how picky 
I am when it comes to red meat.” Mizpah has a hidden gem with this club. The evening concluded with ice 
cream and guest speaker Paul Page, The Voice of Indianapolis Motor Speedway.

The association has had full support from Imperial and this year we had the opportunity to meet two of the 
newer imperial officers, Imp. Sir Mark Hartz and Sir Marty Bartlett who attended with their Ladies Kathy and 
Martha.

This would not have been a success without all the support that I received from the members of Mizpah. I 
would like to thank the Divan for supporting me while serving on the SFA board the last 4 years. To my wife 
Carol for understanding. There are three guys that supported and pushed me through planning and the event. 
It would not have been the success that it was without my Director Generals Mike Dold & John Runge and 
Chief Aid, Keith Jacobsen.

In conclusion, I want to stress how we as a Temple raise our funds, and what our future looks like. If you have 
ideas, we need them, and the SFA can help you get organized and educated on both the legal and practical 
parts of your fundraisers. As a member of the association 
every noble, club and unit have access to the library of 
training and fundraising examples we can share. So please 
don’t hesitate to reach out to the Shrine Fundraising 
Association. Shrinefundraising.com

Fraternally,

Phil Wade
SFA/Mizpah

Presenters 	           A/V TECH 	      Drivers 		    Ladies Program	   Misc 
Nate Moyer
Justin Whaley
Bill Leedy
Brooks Targgart

Fish Fry

Tom Lehman
Sam Winebrenner
Joanna Harris
Larry Chapel PP
Jerry Freewalt PP
Jon Van Voorst
Adam Butler
Steve Trump
Steve Cowan
Arron Murry

Ellis Ryan
Jim Ryan
Jody Swaidner
Jerry Freewalt
Owen Stiles

Henry Biancardi
Barry Richards
Jan Van Zant

Hospitality
Steve Cowan
Lori DeWitt
Deb Boylan
Mike Emberton

Carol Wade
Joanna Harris

Imp. Drivers
Denny DeWitt
Mike Emberton

Guest Speaker
Paul Page

Rudy Mahara
Leslie Wade
Rick Stirratt
Scott Gansert

GrillMasters
All

Check In
Fred Deihl
Ron Kohart



The Nobles and their Ladies listed drove Mizpah Shrine vans transporting our patient-champions and 
their parents to Chicago or Cincinnati the last few weeks.

Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties

August
CHICAGO: 

7 Trips, 7 Patients 
Miles Driven: 2,260

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (4)
Don Shively (4)
Ed Tutwiler (2)

Gary Soblotne (2)
Jay Smith (2)

Interested in becoming a driver? 
Contact one of the Schedulers 

or the Mizpah Shrine office 

TODAY!!
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Noble
August

CHICAGO: 
9 Trips, 11 Patients
Miles Driven: 2,962

Drivers:
Jake Dermott

Terry Dermott
Nub Lowry (5)
Bill Beatty (4)

Jim Boone
John Harlan (2)
Larry Lant (2)
Bob Dumford

Dennis 
Paternoster

Mizpah Van Schedulers
Grant/Blackford Co.
Roger Beck 765-661-2978 or 

765-674-5831
LaGrange/Steuben

Don Shively - 260-833-4884
Ray Hoover 260-463-3179

Chuck Miller - 260-854-2964

Elkhart
Neil Pittenger - 574-215-2603

Bill Roose - 574-361-7922
Fort Wayne Area

Jerry Willman - 260-483-4226
Bob Evers - 574-269-3788

Noble Co.
Bob Evers - 574-269-3788

Fort Wayne
August

CHICAGO: 
9 Trips, 11 Patients

DAYTON: 
2 Trips, 1 Patient

Drivers:
Henry Biancardi
Jesse Brown (2)

Doug Brouwer (2)
Gene Caryer (2)
Jerry DeLeon (2)

Jake Dermott
Dave Roose

Dennis Schebig (4)
Dewey Senger (2)
Jerry Willman (5)

Fort Wayne
September
CHICAGO:

3 Trips, 4 Patients
DAYTON: 

1 Trip, 1 Patient
Drivers:

Jesse Brown
Gene Caryer

Ron Hall
Kevin Myers

Dennis Schebig
Dewey Senger

Jerry Willman (2)

Noble
September
CHICAGO: 

7 Trips, 7 Patients
Miles Driven: 2,221

Drivers:
Jim Boone

Bob Dumford
Jake Dermott

Terry Dermott
Nub Lowry (3)
Bill Beatty (3)
David Derry

Terri Mitchell

Grant
August
RONALD 

McDONALDS 
HOUSE: 

1 Trip, 1 Patient
CHICAGO: 

1 Trip, 1 Patient
Miles Driven: 818

Drivers:
Roger Beck (2)
Benita Beck (2)

Hospital

NEWS

Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties
September
CHICAGO: 

3 Trips, 4 Patients 
Miles Driven: 968

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (2)

Don Shively
Ed Tutwiler

Gary Soblotne (2)



Daughters of the Nile ...
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Greetings from Daughters of the Nile,

Wow! I can’t believe our year is more than half over. 
Our Ladies of the Household have been so busy 
to date. We still have many great events planned 
for the holidays. Our Autumn Tea Oct. 23 at the 
Shrine is loved by all who come and enjoy the great 
food, tea, and company. We appreciate and thank 
the Shriners who dress up in their tuxes to help 
serve the delectable treats! Then November 6th 
is our Vendor/Craft show. If you are needing gifts 
for your family and friends this Christmas – YOU 
DON’T WANT to MISS THIS!!!! The Impe-
rial Room will be filled with lots of vendors and 
unique gifts to buy. Finally, December 3 will be our 
Holiday Wine Tasting. Come enjoy fine wine and 
food that is perfectly paired together for a gourmet 
experience. If you have any questions about any of 
our upcoming events, please contact Joanna Harris 
at 260-755-9875 for more information.

Lastly before 2021 ends, I just want to express my 
appreciation to Tobin and his Divan and to all the 
Shriners who have given Daughters of the Nile 
their support, encouragement, and help this year. 
We will continue to reciprocate and help in any 
way we can to assist the Mizpah Shrine. Working 
together is the key because as Helen Keller once 
said, “Alone we can do so little; together we can do 
so much.”

Have a Blessed Holiday Season with family and 
friends.

Nile Love,

Joanna M. Harris, Queen
Teti Sheri Temple No. 60



Mizpah Shrine Center
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805

If during business hours, please 
check into the office before 

heading to your destination!

December Meeting
December 3 • 7pm • No Dinner

Election of Officers  
Make sure to have your current 2021 dues card!

Public Installation of Officers 
Saturday, January 8

7:00pm

Veteran’s Day Parade in Fort Wayne
Saturday, November 6th

Staging 10am at State and Parnell
Step-off 11am from State and Parnell

Oasis at the Mizpah Shrine Center
Beer • Pop • Pulled Pork (by our Potentate)

Mizpah Shrine
Drivers Appreciation Dinner

Wednesday, November 17
Cash Bar at 5:30pm
Dinner at 6:00pm

Reservations needed by 
Monday, November 8

Please call the Shrine Office 
at 260-426-4543


